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July 1st, 2022  

 

Dear Colleagues, 

 

The EPHAR 2022 Council was held on Monday June 27th in Athens, Greece in conjunction with the 

15th EACPT Conference. During the Council meeting, the outgoing Executive Committee, through 

its officers, presented an overview of its activities over the past 6 years. Amendments to the 

EPHAR Statues were made and lively discussions were held relating to the status of Pharmacology 

in Europe, as well as for possible future EPHAR actions to increase EPHAR visibility, to promote 

our discipline and to increase member society engagement. At the end of the Council meeting, 

the Delegates elected the EPHAR Executive Committee for 2022-2026. The new officers of EPHAR 

are: 

 

President: Papapetropoulos, Andreas (Greece)  

President-Elect: Sanz, Maria Jesus (Spain) 

Secretary General: Durlu-Kandilci, Tugba (Turkey) 

Treasurer: Cirino, Giuseppe (Italy) 

Members: Clive, Page (UK); Diogenes, Maria Jose (Portugal); Ferdinandy, Peter (Hungary); von 
Gunten, Stephan (Switzerland); Wieland, Thomas (Germany) 
 

Mojca Krzan (Slovenia) and Gunay Yetik-Anacak (Turkey) will serve as auditors for 2022-2026. 

 

We would like to take the opportunity to thank our member societies for their active participation 

in the Council meeting and hope that all 29 member societies will be represented in our next 

Council meeting. The new Executive Committee would be happy to hear and discuss ideas and 

proposals from our member societies in a bottom-up approach. 

 

Best regards 

 

Andreas Papapetropoulos 

EPHAR President 
 

 

 

 

 


